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The New Committee for 2017 are: 

              President:  Wayne Tentori                                     Vice President:  Les Whiddett  

             Treasurer: Amanda Marshall                                  Secretary: Ken Workman,  

              Committee members: Chris Barnes, Debbie & Rod Cocks, Debbie Tentori. 

    If you would like to join the Association we meet on the 3rd Wednesday of each month at the  

Wandi Community Centre.                                    

  

  

 

 

 

WANDI PROGRESS ASSOCIATION  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Wednesday 15th November, 2017 

At 7.00pm to 8.30pm 

At the Wandi Community Centre 

302 Dehaer Road 

Wandi                 
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Hi Everyone 
 
Welcome to the Spring edition of the Warbler, thanks to my hard-working wife 
Debbie for putting this latest edition together. 
 
As I live in Rural Wandi, I’ve been keeping tabs on when the wireless NBN will 
be available in our area. Well, to my disappointment it has now gone out to     
August next year, (in my last Warbler report it was June next year). As my 
mother used to say, “good things come to those that wait”. 
 
Last month I attended the Kwinana Industries Community Forum meeting.  It 
was an opportunity to listen to presentations from local industries, who are   
doing some positive things in the area to boost our economy and local job       
prospects. It all sounded very promising. The next meeting will be next year  
and I would encourage people who are interested in what’s going on in the      
industrial part of Kwinana to check out the web site: 
https://www.kic.org.au/community/communities-industries-forum.html  
 
Sad to say that while I was driving around Wandi last week I spotted a dead 
snake and a dead bob tail lizard on the road. It’s that time of the year when the 
reptiles try to cross the road or just seem to lie on the road basking. I’ve also 
seen a couple of dead Quendas, (Bandicoots) lately on our Wandi roads too. If 
you see a critter on the road, please try to avoid running them over. They are 
part of the environment and they all have a job to do in the bush in the bigger 
scheme of things.  
 
Whilst on the subject of critters, with the hotter weather upon us snakes are on 
the move looking for food. Please take care in your yards and around the house 
when cleaning up or moving stuff around. If it has sat there for a while, there 
might be something sheltering under it. Even in residential Wandi, food might 
be scarce in your neighbouring bush and critters might look in your back yard 
for food source. The message I want to give is just be careful and take care    
during the summer months.  
 
 
 

https://www.kic.org.au/community/communities-industries-forum.html
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Presidents report continued….. 
 
 
 
 

 
Just on a final note, I’d like to thank my Committee for all the hard work they 
have done so far, this year.  Their dedication and team work shines through in 
the smooth running and upkeep of the Wandi Community Centre. If you are new 
to the area, please check the Centre out, which is located at 302 De Haer Road. 
By the way, we are always on the lookout for committee members, if you would 
like a rewarding experience and help with your local community amenities, 
please contact the Wandi Progress Association. 
 
Until next time, take care and enjoy Wandi. 
 

 
 
 

Wayne Tentori                                      
President  
Wandi Progress Association 
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Welcome to the Spring edition of the Wandi Warbler. The weather is  
warming up and the wildflowers are in full bloom, a great time to visit the 
Kwinana Wildflower Reserve. A lot has been happening lately in Kwinana  
we have a lot to celebrate as we head into the summer season.  
 
With recent elections over I am thrilled to be re-elected to the City of  
Kwinana for a 5th term. I’m looking forward to working with the new council 
as we welcome two new councillors, Merv Kearney and Matthew Rowse and 
congratulate Sandra Lee who was re-elected to Council and Peter Feasey  
as he was re-elected as Deputy Mayor. 
 
The City’s Adventure Park has now won five major awards! The City  
received three major awards at the Parks and Leisure Australia (WA) Awards 
of Excellence 2017. These awards recognise the highest calibre parks and 
playgrounds across the state. The Kwinana Adventure Park was named; 
2017 Community Program of the Year, 2017 Playspace of the Year (over 
$500k) and 2017 Park of the Year. 
 
After winning the prestigious honour for WA, the Adventure Park was  
entered into the National Parks and Leisure Australia Awards in Queensland. 
The Kwinana Adventure Park took home; Park of the Year Award (Australia 
wide) and Best Playspace Award over $500k. It’s wonderful to see this  
amazing park recognised nationwide.    
 

The summer season in Kwinana is kicking off with a bang. Coming 2nd      
 December at Calista Oval we are holding the biggest and loudest event 
Kwinana has ever seen. The Act-Belong-Commit Rock Symphony will            
feature everyone’s favourite rock and pop legends like never experienced   
before, performed by the fully-fledged, 55-piece Perth Symphony Orchestra. 
 
The orchestra will rock Calista Oval as they perform hits from Metallica, Led 
Zeppelin, Nirvana, Pharrell Williams and Adele plus film classics from  
Pirates of the Caribbean, James Bond, Lion King and more. The Act-Belong-
Commit Rock Symphony will be an unforgettable night with friends and  
family, the perfect way to start off the summer events season.   
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The Mayor’s message continued ….. 

 
 
 
 
The Wandi Progress Association were given $5000 to complete a  
community project and decided to hold a first aid course run by St John  
Ambulance. The first aid course was held 15th October at the Wandi hall  
facilities. 50 residents attended ranging from young families seeking first aid 
training on babies/infants to many people wanting to have a refresher and be 
able to assist in the event of an emergency. Feedback from this event was 
positive with attendees advising that St John were great and kept everyone 
engaged in the training and the experience was good.  
 
Enjoy the sunshine everyone. 
 
 
 
 
 

Carol Adams 

City of Kwinana Mayor 
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Wandi Progress Association wishes to advise we will be 
holding our Annual General Meeting for the period ended 
30 June 2017 on Wednesday 15th November at 7pm in 
the Wandi Hall.  
 
Please come along and join up, nominate for roles on  
the committee and get involved in your local community. 
 
To obtain a membership form or committee 
nomination form please refer to our website: 
http://www.wandiprogress.com.au/ or go to page 18 
and 19 of this Warbler. 
 
********************************************************** 
Note: Since inception our year end has been 31 December    
however we took the opportunity under the new Associations 
Act to bring the year end in line with the tax year end of 30 June. 
For members who paid annual fees in February 2017 your    
subscription will be valid for 18 months until 30 June 2018. For 
new members your subscription will follow the new financial 
year from 1 July 2017 to 30 June 2018. 

 
 
 
 
 

WANDI   PROGRESS  ASSOCIATION 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

WEDNESDAY 15TH NOVEMBER, 2017 
AT 7PM. 

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wandiprogress.com.au%2F&h=ATNRehcZTotG5W8HgjM6vBBEtfY5-lbheXpGoB7TccAElgpA-8EwgreH466UmgTQEEifqNFo4P7XOl_2mXRMlCyMK6_5Zhi_NadZKHxcfY2aVNfo9oND6rBBkmWa27Qk_DMquHqUq-25tfrRMqKMdo65vJIPIpE3Sy9e-2mVZho7raY
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Community Event:  St John Ambulance  
Community First Aid course 
Saturday 15th October at the Wandi community centre 

 
In October we held our St John’s ambulance community first aid course for the 
wider Anketell district at the Wandi Community centre.  We had in excess of 50  
residents and friends of the district plus a number of volunteers attend the        
community training day which was an excellent response. The event became  
possible after a grant application was submitted by the Wandi Progress Association 
Inc for $5K made available by the City of Kwinana for a suitable community project. 
 
Jenny Royle (Place Management Co-ordinator with City of Kwinana) attended our 
May meeting of the Wandi Progress Association Inc (Held on 3rd Wednesday of 
every month at the community centre) and provided a presentation on local      
funding available.   Feedback provided previously to the City of Kwinana from local 
residents in the Anketell district identified that residents were seeking for funding 
to be made available to improve two key areas being, education and safety in our 
community. The community grant application was then submitted and in June the 
funding was approved and made available for the Anketell district project.             
The district includes the wider areas of residents from Mandogalup, Anketell, 
Wandi Rural and Wandi residential. 
 
St John’s Ambulance (Corporate) were then approached for a suitable date in       
October, being Saturday 15th, and in addition as a community co-ordinated event 
kindly discounted their normal fee for the 6-hour course to enable additional        
residents to attend. 
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Community Event: 
 

We advertised by placing promotional flyers on our Wandi Progress Association 
(Inc) website page, included an article in our Winter Warbler edition then sent  
it out in our distribution list and updated our Facebook site. 
 
We then also approached other local community based groups in the Anketell  
district to promote the event and the response from residents was overwhelming 
and before long we had our minimum numbers. 
 
As with all community events there is a lot of co-ordination behind the scenes but 
with the assistance of our amazing WPA Inc committee members and  
friends/family from the district the various jobs were allocated. 
 
On the day we started bright and early at 8.15am for an 8.30am start and had three 
St John’s ambulance facilitators in attendance who co-ordinated the training   
schedule for the Community first aid program. 
 
Everyone was welcomed and it was clear the need of the first aid training was very 
evident from the outset. Many attending had never had any first aid training whilst 
a number were seeking for a refresher course and it was great to see our             
community coming together and sharing their knowledge and experiences. 
 
There was a wide range of people attending including local residents and friends 
covering our youth/ young families/middle age and seniors through to carers and 
anyone else in between who were just interested in being able to help others and 
themselves in times of need 
 
The St John’s ambulance facilitators were excellent and managed to keep the group 
going through the various sessions and covered a wide range of first aid topics. 
 
If you are interested go to the website……… 
stjohnambulance.com.au and locate the full 
first aid course  
content.  
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Community Event: …… 
 

Some of the topics included were Cardiopulmonary resuscitation (CPR) for adults, 
children and infants.  We also went through the DRSABCD Action plan being       
Danger, Response, Send someone for help Call 000, Airway, Breathing, CPR &  
Defibrillation. There was then plenty of opportunity to practice the theory provided 
and the groups went through various exercises to demonstrate the learnings.     
The course had an easy and informative pace with a break for morning tea 
(Tea/Coffee and Muffins/Cookies) and then a light lunch (Rolls) before finishing up 
around 3.30pm. The day was really well worth the investment in yourself and   
feedback from those attending found it very informative and helpful. The training 
skills and techniques provided were pitched at a community level to build your  
confidence so that you can provide some basic first aid skills where and when 
needed. The aim then is that hopefully this will then assist with basic skills and 
awareness our families, our friends, our neighbours and anyone else in the local  
and wider communities. 
 
Finally, I would like to thank everyone who supported the community project          
including our sponsor the City of Kwinana and St John’s ambulance staff but also all 
the volunteers that assisted with a lot of co-ordination leading up to the event and 
on the day  
 
For those of you that attended from the Anketell district please let the City of 
Kwinana know of your feedback and if you can think of any other community based 
training suggestions you might have for them to consider in the future 
 
Knowledge is Power and First aid knowledge is very powerful in our communities  
to help others in times of need. 
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I moved to Perth in 2012 to take up a job  
opportunity after a backpacking holiday around 
South America.  The desire to have a slice of the 
suburban good life coupled with the hunt for 
affordable land led me to Wandi - a place most 
people in Perth have still never heard of!  I built 
in Honeywood and moved in to my new home  
in early 2013.  I kept a fairly low profile in the 

community until 2014 when a call went out for residents to form a local 
community group in the estate.  I decided to offer my expertise as an accountant 
and put my hand up for the role of Treasurer.  At this point I had never really 
ventured east of Lyon Road preferring to stick to the suburban streets I knew.  
 A fellow committee member mentioned that the Wandi Progress Association 
was also looking for a Treasurer and with a little arm twisting (and numerous 
explanations of how to get to the Wandi Hall!!)   convinced me to come along to 
a meeting.  At this point I quickly realised that there was a lot more to Wandi 
than just the little piece I had been driving around and a lot of great people who 
were passionate about the community and ensuring there were facilities  
available to all residents.  

 

 Fast forward a few months and the President of the WPA Wayne suggested to 
me I may like to join the local volunteer bush fire brigade.  This led to a fair 
amount of head scratching as I wondered what skills a desk jockey such as     
myself could offer.  However eventually my curiosity got the better of me and I 
agreed to head down to the Mandogalup brigade one evening to find out a bit 
more.  Walking from the carpark to the station I was fairly nervous to say the 
least and had to keep reminding myself that I didn’t have to join if I didn’t want 
to.  It turned out all my nerves were uncalled for as I walked in and was             
introduced to a friendly bunch who were 
very welcoming.  I’ve been in the brigade for 
18 months now and although the learning 
curves have been (and continues to be) steep 
with plenty of new skills to learn it is a very 
rewarding past-time. Aside from responding 
to emergency call outs we also conduct  
controlled burns in the area (in the picture I 
am torching Wayne and Debbie’s block),  
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How has Wandi Changed continued ….. 
 

community events such as Neighbour Day at the Wandi Hall and the annual 
Christmas lolly run on Christmas morning.   

 
Watch out for us this year from 7:30am around the streets of Wandi Anketell 
and Mandogalup to see Santa and get some lollies.    
 
 

Since I moved to the area the size of Honeywood has more than tripled.  When I 
arrived the only way in and out was Morwell Entrance, Lyon Road ran straight 
through from Rowley to Anketell and the primary school didn’t exist.  It’s   
amazing how much has changed in just a few short years.  It’s great to see as we 
have grown that there is still a real sense of community and despite the urging 
of many of my friends to move closer to the city I can honestly say there is          
nowhere else I would rather live.  I think my enjoyment of living here has       
definitely been enhanced by all the fantastic people I have met in the               
community and I would encourage everyone to explore the area (as it turns out 
the Wandi Hall is really just 3 minutes down the road!), check out all of the  
great facilities on offer and join a local community group.   
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you have a great story please email it to: tomo41@iinet.net.au.           
                     
 

 

 

 

 

 

Written by Amanda Marshall 
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Our community Bank is having its AGM at Darius Wells Thursday 23rd             
November and we remain on track to bringing service and commitment in    
supporting all our local organizations and groups. In a Joint venture with 
Kwinana City Council, Community Chest and Kwinana Bendigo Community 
Bank, we are proud to announce that Kwinana Community Funding Program 
which will provides financial support to community groups within the City that 
meet the Program’s objectives in facilitating community development, has been 
launched. We need all your support in bringing your banking business over to 
us knowing that 80% of our profits will be returned to Community.   Contact 
Ashley below and she will be only too willing to assist with any Queries  
you may have.  
 
 
 
 
Ashley Blower I Branch Manager  
Kwinana Community Bank® Branch of Bendigo Bank  
Shop 28 Kwinana Market Place I Chisham Avenue I Kwinana WA 6167  
Phone No: 08 9419 4242 I  
Fax: 08 9419 4323 I  
Email: ashley.blower@bendigoadelaide.com.au  

 

 

 

Les Whiddett 

Director/ Property  

Kwinana Community Financial Service Limited 
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Things are getting very exciting now at Honeywood 
Primary School. Our new school is progressing super 
fast – there is turf being laid, trees being planted and 
carpet being laid too.  It is looking beautiful. We are 
very lucky to have such an amazing facility.  
 
Work has started this week on our oval and shared 
open space. This work is being done by Satterley.  

 
Our enrolments are growing nicely and at the time of writing this we have 238  
students enrolled from Kindy to Year 6 for 2018. 
  
2017 has been a very special year for our Foundation Kindy and Pre-Primary     
students and their families. A recent highlight was our Open Night when our   
children were able to share their learning and their school with their families. 
 
We are looking forward to our first Sports Day on November 1st and to our Kids 
Konga lessons culminating in a little concert for families on December 13th. 
 
We also have a special fun afternoon planned for our kids to celebrate our first year 
at Honeywood. We have hired a giant inflatable water slide for the afternoon of 
Tuesday 12th December, which will be lots of fun! 
 
The final day for students in our stage one facility is Thursday 14th December, 2017. 
 
School starts for 2018 on Wednesday 31st January. 
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Honeywood Primary School continued ……. 
 
 

We have finalised our staffing for 2018 and are thrilled to welcome the following 
staff to the Honeywood team. 
 
Matthew Cave, Ben Christie, Annette Frankham, Barb Henderson (Science Specialist 
Teacher), Wendy Horne (Music Specialist Teacher), Leah Wakenshaw, Melanie 
Whitfield, Cassandra Williams and Jayne Green. We hope to employ our Physical 
Education Specialist very soon. We are just waiting on a few more enrolments to 
ensure we can afford him! 
 
We are currently completing recruitment processes for a School Officer and a 
Cleaner in Charge. 
 
I know that our new staff will compliment an already impressive line-up of hard 
working dedicated professionals. I am really looking forward to working with them 
to create an excellent school and a flourishing school community. 
  
We will soon be packing up and moving into our gorgeous new school. This will be a 
big job but one we are looking forward to (kind of). Our office will be  moving to 
Windjana Rise on 15th January. We should be up and running by Wednesday 17th 
January all going well. 
 
We are holding an Open Night on Thursday 25th January from 5pm to 7pm. 
This will be a chance for our families and community members to tour the school 
for the first time and meet the staff. 
 
Please follow us on Facebook to see photos and updates or visit our website to 
learn even more about us. www.honeywoodps.wa.edu.au 
 

 
 

      
 
 

Maria Cook 

FOUNDATION PRINCIPAL 
 
 
                                                                                                    Honeywood Avenue 

WANDI  W.A.  6167 
0484 352 478 

honeywood.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

http://www.honeywoodps.wa.edu.au/
mailto:honeywood.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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FROM THE 
WANDI COMMUNITY CENTRE 

 
Many of the clubs using the Wandi Community Centre as their home are now     
planning for a Xmas break up celebration. So many of the groups have hosted     
special events during the year: - 

Scrollers West celebrated its 10 years at Wandi this year, the group was established 
in the clubrooms and expanded when the woodturners moved to the shed. They 
have always been an active group with many of the members working diligently on 
their project on Tuesday mornings in the Pavilion workshop. If you would like to    
see what work is completed by this groups go to their website  

http://scrollerswest.webs.com  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In September the Wandi Woodturners hosted the WA Woodturners Assoc. AGM 
with around 120 in attendance. The day wasn’t all business with talks on design,  
advanced turning construction and demonstrations. The WA Woodturners Assoc. 
has also made Wandi its new home and they have plans to develop their state wide 
organisation further using Wandi as its base. 

The Carvers Guild hosted a pyrography (wood burning) workshop in October for 
members, this focused on techniques that would enhance their carving by adding 
texture and patterns. Well known national woodturner/pyrographer Doug Bell  
from South Australia was in the West working with Collaboration WA and was the 
Master Craftsman instructing at the workshop. 
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From the Wandi Community Centre continued ……. 

 

We have two caravan clubs staying over before Xmas and a couple of weddings as 
well as the usual birthday celebrations from 1 – 80 years young. 

Exterior painting on the verandas woodwork at the Clubrooms and Hall has just 
been completed and doors and frames will start in 2018. A security system upgrade 
has also been completed for the Hall, Clubrooms and Pavilion. The WPA has under-
taken these tasks as part of our management agreement with the City of Kwinana; 
further work will be started in 2018. 

After the vandalism to the oval a few months ago the City of Kwinana has now top 
dressed the grass and its looking pretty good and once the hot weather arrives the 
kikuyu will grow through giving us a good surface again.  

 
A few weeks ago, I was lucky to find a discarded syringe under the paper bark trees 
near the Hall carpark, it was disposed of carefully. If you use the Community Centre 
watch out for these objects as I know others have helped out by carefully disposing 
of this type of thing in the past. We sometime think we are in the bush but where 
there are places for people to have privacy close to amenities there is an attraction 
for this type of behaviour. Just be careful if you have kids wandering around. Just to 
add to this the City of Kwinana regularly has staff inspecting the sand in the play-
ground and it’s mechanically sieved a few times a year. 
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National Tree Planting at Lake Magenup 
 
 
 
 
 

 
On Sunday 30th July there were over 70 people who turned up for the 
Planet Ark National Tree Day event, and 1300 seedlings were put in 
the ground.  A number of groups assisted on the day including the 
Green S team and Kwinana Cub Scouts.  Also, big thanks to Les for 
assisting on the day.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Land Care Report 
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The City will be undertaking feral animal control trapping over the next two 
months in the following Conservation Reserves; Belgravia Dampland        
Reserve, Bertram Reserve, Henley Reserve, Lake Magenup, Miller/Wellard   
Reserve, Sloan’s Reserve, and Wildflower Reserve.  
 

Dog owners must keep their dogs on a leash at all times within 
these reserves. 
 
For further details please contact Environmental Services on 94390200. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Just starting out? Free coaching clinics will be held at the Edge 
Skatepark Kwinana Grand Opening 2.0 from 10:30am.  
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What’s on in Kwinana continued ….. 
 

Sessions include:  beginners skateboarding (12yo and under); 
                              beginners BMX/Scooter (13yo and under); and 
                              parkhour (all ages).  
 
Registration is required on-site, get in early as places are limited. 
 
                             Edge Skatepark Grand Opening 2.0 
                             Saturday, 18 November  
                            10:30am to 3:30pm 
                            Join the event: http://kwin.city/2yO9JCV 

 

 

http://kwin.city/2yO9JCV
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Like to advertise a group or busi-

ness in the Wandi Warbler? 
Contact Debbie Tentori on 

0439 769 082 or 
Email: tomo41@iinet.net.au 

Glenda Gittings 
 

   HAIRSTYLIST 
 

 

    040 555 3776 
 

10 The Horseshoe, Wandi 
Private Studio with Kid’s Corner 

 

Wandi Hair Studio 
Hair, Nails and Makeup 

Hair extensions 
 

 Phone Karen or Kobhi 
9410 2666 or 0417 928 699 

by appointment only 
116 The Horseshoe, Wandi 

30+ years of hairdressing experience 
 

Riverglen Chalets – Margaret River 
A tranquil forest                                          re-
treat in the heart of                                    Mar-
garet River for that                             special re-
laxing break                              Contact Amanda or 
Lorraine on Ph 08 9757 2101 
Email: info@riverglenchalets.com.au                            Visit 

our Website for more details and on line bookings 

http://www.riverglenchalets.com.au 
 

 

PAVING & GENERAL WORKS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Call Stewart 0417 170 282  
pavinggeneralworks@gmail.com 

For All your Paving and Artificial 
Lawn needs, New repairs & exten-
sions of paving, soakwells & lawn. 

Free Quotes, Reliable Service 
 

 
Like to advertise a group or 

business in the Wandi Warbler? 
Contact Debbie Tentori on 

0439 769 082 or 
Email: tomo41@iinet.net.au 

 
Tuition in Astrological Psychology 

 (The Huber Method) 
Small group classes (max 8) for tuition in Huber 

Astrology 
Foundation and Advanced classes offered 

No prior astrological knowledge required for the 
Foundation classes 

Meeting fortnightly - located in Wandi 
 

Ring Pauline (Dip.Astrol.(API UK)), B.A.(counselling), 
0488 551 586 or email southwheels@gmail.com for 

more information or to book your place 
 

 

mailto:info@riverglenchalets.com.au
http://www.riverglenchalets.com.au/
mailto:southwheels@gmail.com
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                                  WOODTURNING CLUB 
                          All meetings held in the Pavilion 
                                           Workshop                                                              
                          First & third Thursday of the month 
                                           at 7.00pm  

Every Monday morning from 9.00am- 12 noon 
Tuesday evenings 6.00-9.00pmWednesday   

8.00am to 3.00 pm 
New members always welcome. 
For further information phone 

Maxine – 9527 1678 

               TENNIS COURT HIRE 
                                                       Have  a  fun day  with  the  family or  friends  by   
                                                                  hiring  our   tennis  courts  Or  become a   
                                                                              member  with  an  annual  fee.   
                                                                                           Healthy family fun!! 

Cost  is   $5.00 per hour  per  court with a  $20 key bond. 
For  more  information or  bookings phone 

Debbie   Cocks – 9410  2009 or 
Ken  Workman  - 93971060 between 

9:00am and  5:00pm 

 SOUTHERN DISTRICTS 
TRITON CLUB 

A general woodworking club.  
Beginners welcome. 

Meet every fourth Thursday of the month,  
     except December. 
Between 7.30 & 9pm  

at the Pavilion Workshop 
Contact - Gary Withers Ph 9593 2317 

Email: SouthernDistrictsTriton@gmail.com  

WEST AUSTRALIAN GUILD OF 
WOODCARVERS INC. WANDI 
  Carvers meet in the Re-
source     Centre every Monday  
                        morning 9.00am -12.00                                    
                        Beginners or advanced  
                                   welcome.  
             Contact- Fred Brewer  9419 3558 

Do you have any useful community news? Contact the Editor on 0439 769 082 or email tomo41@iinet.net.au 
© 2016- The Wandi Warbler is a voluntary newsletter produced for the Wandi Progress Association Inc.  We make 
every effort to ensure accuracy of our reports. Should you note any error/omission or an article offends please do 
not ignore it, simply contact the WPA WandiProgress@gmail.com and we will review, rectify and remove as neces-
sary. 
 

                             GLEKA 
                             Classes are on every  
                                   Thursday from the 4th  

                                   Feb, 7pm 
                                   The Pavilion Recreation 

                                      Room 
     www.glenlachlann.com                  train-

ing.perth@glenlachlann.com 
     ph: 0438 910 077 

 

                      Smithy’s Boxing Gym 

                   – Boxing Training 

                    Mon – Thurs 5:30 to 7:15pm 

                         $7 per night 
                  Phone Elaine on 94391078 or  
                          Mob 0412404674 
                Email: elliejo@westnet.com.au 

 

                                  WANDI  

                        HALL HIRE 

        Phone Debbie  Cocks  on  9410  2009 
 

for further  information or bookings 
 

 

       

KONGA 
                  Classes begin in the Pavilion  

          Recreation Room  
                    Wednesday 6.30 -7.30 pm 
                            Saturday 9 – 10am 
                          Contact:  Kelly414485134 

 

mailto:SouthernDistrictsTriton@gmail.com
mailto:WandiProgress@gmail.com
http://www.glenlachlann.com/
mailto:training.perth@glenlachlann.com
mailto:training.perth@glenlachlann.com
mailto:elliejo@westnet.com.au
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WA SCROLLERS 
 

Members of the Australian Scroll Saw Net-
work Inc. 

Meet every Tuesday morning 9.00am – 
12.00 

Where: Clubrooms, Wandi Hall 
Beginners welcome 

          Contact: Kevin Treasure – 9529 3227 

                                              WANDI  PLAYGROUP 
 Tuesdays at the 

Wandi Hall  
9:30 – 11:30am 

A delightful group of mums and children meet 
every Tuesday. For further information contact - 

Christine (President) -  0404 188 438 
Carmel 0429 082 643 

AIRBRUSH VENTURI 
AIRBUSH CLASSES 

 
 
 

Wednesday night’s Clubroom Wandi Hall  
from 6.30pm school terms 

Contact: Vanessa 04 2289 4672  

KUSTOM KOLLEGE 
PIN HEAD KUSTOMS 

PIN STRIPING CLASSES 

 
Wednesday night’s Clubroom  

                           Wandi Hall  
                        from 6.00pm school terms 

                             Contact: Travis 04 2419 7768  
 

WOMEN WORKING WITH 
WOOD 

Meetings in the Pavilion 
workshop second Saturdays 

for more information 

Contact : Dorothy Seaman 9385 3790 
 

HORSE RIDING FITNESS 
CLASS 

EVERY TUESDAY 6-7PM 
IN THE PAVILION  
CONTACT: ERIN  

PHONE 0450 881 424 
 

 

            SOUTHERN  

           EXPOSURE 
                  PHOTOGRAPHY GROUP 

Meetings start 7.00pm  

1st & 3rd Tuesday 

Wandi Community Centre Clubrooms 

Lyn Osborne phone: 0402 94 25 17 

 



23 
 

 

 



24 
 

 

 

 

 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE WANDI PROGRESS ASSOCIATION 

WEDNESDAY 15 NOVEMBER  2017 AT 7.00PM 

WANDI COMMUNITY HALL,  302 DE HAER ROAD, WANDI 
(Doors open at 6.50pm for payment of fees and lodgement of nomination forms) 

 
EXECUTIVE & COMMITTEE NOMINATION FORM 2017 

 
I, _________________________________ SIGNED____________ 
 
wish to nominate ____________________ SIGNED____________ 
 
For the position of- 
 
PRESIDENT   
 
VICE PRESIDENT 
 
SECRETARY 
 
TREASURER 
 
COMMITTEE 
 
(Please number the spaces with your preference, 1 for first choice to 5 for your last). 
 
 
 
Seconded by: ________________________________________ DATE  SIGNED________________________________________ 
 
Note: All signatories must be financial members of the WPA. 
          All nominations must be lodged prior to the commencement of the AGM. 
 

 
 
 

WANDI PROGRESS ASSOCIATION   -   PROXY VOTING FORM 2017 
 
Date: _____________________ 
 
I, ___________________________________________________________ SIGNED__________________________________ 
 
Authorise__________________________________________________ SIGNED__________________________________ 
 
To vote of my behalf at the WPA 2017 Annual General Meeting 
 
(Please note:  This form must be handed to the Treasurer for certification prior to the commencement of the 
Annual General Meeting.) 
 

 


